
This letter recommends approval to name the inpatient building at Los Angeles County + USC 
Medical Center to the “Gloria Molina Medical Pavilion,” and to name the new San Fernando Valley 
Family Support Center to the “Zev Yaroslavsky Family Support Center,” in recognition of both 
Supervisor Gloria Molina and Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky’s long and distinguished records of public 
service to the County of Los Angeles and the First and Third Districts, respectively.

SUBJECT

December 02, 2014

The Honorable Board of Supervisors
County of Los Angeles
383 Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration
500 West Temple Street 
Los Angeles, California 90012
 
Dear Supervisors:

NAMING OF THE INPATIENT BUILDING AT LOS ANGELES COUNTY+USC MEDICAL CENTER 
AND THE SAN FERNANDO VALLEY FAMILY SUPPORT CENTER PROJECT

(FIRST AND THIRD DISTRICT)
(3 VOTES)

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE BOARD:

1.  Approve the naming of the inpatient building at Los Angeles County + USC Medical Center to the 
“Gloria Molina Medical Pavilion.” 

2.  Approve the naming of the new San Fernando Valley Family Support Center, scheduled to be 
completed in 2015, to the “Zev Yaroslavsky Family Support Center.”

PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTION

Supervisor Gloria Molina has championed countless public health and wellness efforts throughout 
her decades-long career in public service.  When County fiscal challenges threatened the viability of 
the Los Angeles County (LAC)+USC Medical Center (Medical Center) in the 1990s, Supervisor 
Molina mobilized efforts to ensure that this vital public facility survived, ultimately culminating in the 
successful construction of a state-of-the-art Medical Center in Boyle Heights, to replace the aging, 
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antiquated hospital. She was involved in every aspect of the construction of the new campus, from 
the design of the facility itself, to the complete rethinking of how to deliver preventative care and 
community wellness services.

Supervisor Molina’s singular leadership to deliver a major public hospital, which is focused on 
improving the quality of healthcare for the community, can be witnessed every day at LAC+USC. 
Thanks to Supervisor Molina’s efforts, the new hospital has been able to attract some of the top 
medical practitioners in the world, who want to work and teach at the new facility.

In November 2012, the Board approved the implementation of the San Fernando Valley Family 
Support Center (Center) Project in the Van Nuys area.  The purpose of the Center is to provide the 
public with essential assessments, services, and referrals linked to a range of County and 
community resources that are family-focused, culturally sensitive, responsive, and accessible.  
Supervisor Yaroslavsky has provided key leadership and vision in planning and executing this critical 
constituent project, which will benefit County residents in a variety of ways. 

The concept of a unified family support center was first brought forth and championed by Supervisor 
Yaroslavsky.  Under his leadership and guidance, the project was conceived as more than just the 
construction of a building – it was an opportunity to build a better service delivery model, jointly 
locating related services including health care, public social services, children’s services, child 
support services, and virtually every other safety program provided by the County under one roof.  It 
is expected that this new model will significantly improve the accessibility and effectiveness of 
County service delivery.

In November 2014, both Supervisor Molina and Supervisor Yaroslavsky will complete their final 
terms on the Board of Supervisors. Given their long careers in public service and accomplishments, 
it would be an appropriate tribute for the Board to name the inpatient facility at the Medical Center 
the “Gloria Molina Medical Pavilion” and the new San Fernando Valley Support Center the “Zev 
Yaroslavsky Family Support Center” in their honor respectively.

FISCAL IMPACT/FINANCING

For the renaming of the inpatient facility at the Medical Center, there will be some cost associated 
with the signage replacement both inside and outside the existing structure.  The Medical Center 
may choose to deplete existing stationary before the new name is placed on all forms and 
documentation in order to reduce associated costs.

The costs associated with the naming of the San Fernando Valley Service Center, are included in the 
approved Project budget.

FACTS AND PROVISIONS/LEGAL REQUIREMENTS

The Medical Center, founded in 1878 and located in the Boyle Heights community of Los Angeles, is 
a public teaching hospital owned and operated by the County of Los Angeles and affiliated with the 
University of Southern California.  In November 2008, a new $1.0 billion, state of the art 600-bed 
hospital was completed and opened for service, replacing the adjacent original hospital and the 
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Women’s and Children’s Hospital.  LAC+USC operates special units that serve patients from 
throughout Southern California, including a Burn Center, a Level III Neonatal Intensive Care Unit, 
and a Level-One Trauma Center for the most severe injuries. LAC+USC is home to the Rand 
Schrader HIV/AIDS Clinic, the Violence Intervention Program offering medical, mental health, 
protective, and social services to over 20,000 victims of family violence and sexual assault each 
year, and a renowned medical clinic for children at risk for or already in foster care.

The San Fernando Valley Support Center Project is a 212,000 square foot 5-level office campus that 
will co-locate and integrate services of seven Los Angeles County departments.  The Project is 
anticipated to be completed in mid-2015.  With the Board’s approval, the building will be named the 
Zev Yaroslavsky Family Support Center upon its opening.

IMPACT ON CURRENT SERVICES (OR PROJECTS)

There are no anticipated impacts to current services and projects associated with the proposed 
action.

CONCLUSION

Please return one adopted copy of this Board letter to the Chief Executive Office, Capital Projects 
Division.
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BRENCE CULP

Acting Chief Executive Officer

c: Executive Office, Board of Supervisors
County Counsel
Arts Commission
Auditor-Controller
Child Support Services
Children and Family Services
Health Services
Internal Services 
Mental Health 
Probation
Public Health 
Public Social Services 
Public Works 
Treasurer and Tax Collector

Respectfully submitted,

BC:SHK:BB:FC
MS:JR:cg
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